
Agenda Item No. 2 
 
 

MINUTES--NEFCO GENERAL POLICY BOARD MEETING held Wednesday, January 15, 2025, 
at the City of Green Community Hall at Central Park. 
 
1a. Call to Order  
The meeting was called to order by Chair Marion at 8:31 a.m. in the presence of a quorum. 
 
1b. Approval of the Agenda  
A motion was made by Mr. Maley, seconded by Mr. Bennett, to approve the agenda. The motion 
carried.  
 
1c. Pledge of Allegiance  
Mr. Marion led the Board in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Mr. Marion said that since there are a few new members attending today’s meeting; he asked 
everyone to introduce themselves.  
 
1d. Audience Participation (members of the public)  
Mr. Marion asked if there was anyone from the audience who had any comments. 
 
2. Consideration of the draft minutes of the regular meeting of the NEFCO General Policy 

Board on December 18, 2024 
A motion was made by Ms. Christian-Bennett, seconded by Ms. Kiper, to accept the December 
meeting minutes. The motion carried.  
 
3. Financial Status Report - month of December 
Mr. Hadley said that $65,354.29 was received as income during December, receipts to date were 
$347,476.41, disbursements to date were $291,296.26, and cash on hand at the end of December 
was $198,247.17. 
 
A motion was made by Ms. Elrad, seconded by Ms. Sumego, to approve the financial status report 
subject to audit. The motion carried.  
 
Mr. Hadley said that staff received a notice stating that NEFCO’s FY2023-2024 has been accepted 
and has been posted on the Ohio Auditor of State’s website.  
 
3a. December Bank Reconciliations 
Mr. Hadley asked for acceptance of the December bank reconciliations.  
 
Mr. Hadley mentioned that the NEFCO Board’s new secretary is David Maley. He said that the 
bank reconciliations form will be corrected to reflect Mr. Maley’s name.  
 
A motion was made by Mr. Bennett, seconded by Ms. Kiper, to accept the December bank 
reconciliations. The motion carried.  
 
4. City of Canton requests a letter of support for its EDA Public Works/Economic 

Adjustment Assistance grant application 
Mr. Lautzenheiser said that the City of Canton has requested a letter of support from the Board for 
its EDA grant project; the Canton Workforce Hub. He said that Canton is working in partnership 
with the Stark Economic Development Board (SEDB) to assemble the application. The City of 
Canton is proposing a 2,500 square foot expansion to the Southeast Community Center to 
establish a workforce development and training center. He said that this was one of the component 
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